

The

Volume 33, Issue 02 February 2008

Next Meeting

February 14, 2008, Clear Lake Park Building - 7:00 PM

In this issue:

By Michael Laible, President

second Thursday of the month.

 \downarrow In the Pits

LALL THE EXRAS

Alpha Models A4



The second item is that this months meeting is on Valentines day. Sorta bad planning. Anyway, I thought I would keep the meeting very short so we all can get home to our better halves.

One last item, the club logo wear is going fast so come and get your club apparel and wear it proudly. Kent Stromberg brings the remaining stock to every meeting.

Now for the rest of the story.

Over the years I have tried to be as careful as I can about my models, keeping them in good working order. This results in models with hundreds of flights and many years

Before I start this month I want to pass on a few club details. The first is that the March meeting will be on March 6th. This is due to a scheduling conflict for the park building. All other meetings for this year are as usual, the

of pleasure. Some of the basic items I do are yearly checks and recycle of batteries, switch replacement, low residue electronic cleaner, and just general structure review.

HOWEVER, one item I never would dream of is accidentally hitting the trainer switch while activating the retract switch. Yep, I hit the trainer switch while deploying retracts on my 10 year old, 150 flights, F8F Bearcat. The results were not pretty. The balsa was so old and brittle it splinter into a thousand pieces.

So, I cleaned it up and decided to fly the secondary plane, my Super Skybolt. However, I did not check the batteries before the last flight. I have been in the habit of checking batteries between flights but I guess with the Bearcat catastrophe, I got side tracked. So 2 minutes in the air and no control. Wow, two down.

What a bad day. The PIC below is something I never want to see again. One good thing, I now have room in my hanger for my new projects.

One consequence of the Bearcat crash is that I bent my Fuji 50 shaft and flywheel. The magneto also got banged up. Luck would have that I found a flywheel and magneto, new in box, on the internet for a song. Now I need to straighten the shaft. I have all the tools necessary to perform this task. I'll keep everyone informed of the progress.

Well, it's time to go and build something to fill my empty hanger.

See ya at the field. Mike

ALL THE EXRAS

By: Herman Burton

At the January, 2008, monthly meeting the members present voted my giant scale P-47 the Model of the Month. Your vote is appreciated. Thank you.

During the presentation of the airplane, during which many questions were asked, I attempted to provide information about the airplane and numerous scale features I had added to the plane during the construction process. Numerous individuals asked for more information than time



allowed after the meeting, and asked me to outline that data in the newsletter.

So, this article will be a synopsis of everything I did to add realism to my plane in the way of scale features. At the beginning of construction I had wondered how many hours it would take to build this plane. I finally made the decision after a few months of building to quit keeping up with the time involved, and just have fun. I am retired, and model plane building is one of my retirement hobbies. I will say, however, that I logged a little over 200 man-hours building the basic airplane, completely sheeted and ready to finish. Had I elected to just cover the plane with Monocote or a similar heat shrink fabric, and skip the scale extras, a good estimate to have the plane ready to fly would be somewhere in the 300 hour range.

The airplane is built from a Gold Edition kit manufactured by Top Flite. The plane has an 85" wingspan, and requires a minimum of a 45 cc gas engine to power it. At completion, the finished weight is supposed to range from 20 to 24 pounds. Mine weighs 24 pounds. www.top-flite.com is the web site to access their product line.



Although not a scale feature, I had decided to apply fiberglass cloth and epoxy resin to the plane to protect the plane from excessive "hangar rash". Plus, this type of finish is excellent if you plan to paint your plane, which I did. The fiberglass should be as light as possible to minimize weight. I used 0.6 oz/sq.yard. This material is only slightly more bulky than a spider web, but with a little practice is not difficult to use. CST Composites Store is a good source for various weights of fiberglass. Their website is www.cstsales.com

There are many epoxy resins available on the market, but the key for model building is one you can sand, and sand with relative ease. West Systems makes an epoxy that is the ideal candidate.

Additionally, there are three different hardeners to choose from to increase the useful "pot life" of the material. I use the hardener that gives about 2 hours useful time at 70 degrees. In my garage in the summertime, when the temperature gradually climbs from the low eighties early in the morning to 90 by lunchtime, I get about 30 minutes useful life from this slowest setting hardener.

Using small pieces of fiberglass cloth, I find this is plenty of time to get the material saturated, smoothed out, and completed before the epoxy starts to harden. West Systems epoxy and hardener is available at Kemah Hardware on Highway 146.

Several WWII airplanes have a large fillet between the wing and the fuselage. A useful tool to use to fill in around the pieces of wood to make a seamless and smooth fillet is an epoxy glue filler, or "micro balloons". Add about 30% - 50% by volume to your epoxy glue, and reduce 25% by volume with alcohol, and the resulting mixture is similar to putty in consistency. Just apply, spread with your finger, and with a little practice, that fillet will look machine made. I used Great Planes PRO Milled fiberglass, and can report it works like a charm. Odyssey Hobbies on NASA Rd #1 stocks this material.

Panel lines add a nice touch of realism to any scale airplane. I discussed how to make panel lines in an article for this newsletter last year, so I will not repeat that information here. I was unsuccessful in finding the 1/32" wide tape used for the panel lines locally, and would up buying several rolls from www.SuppliesNet.com in Louisiana. Another facet not covered in my newsletter article last year was the source of the drawings for the panel lines, which is an airplane enthusiast named Dave Burbeck. Dave has drawings of many WWII planes on his web site. These drawings are comprehensive, and shows every feature on the surface of the airplane.

My P-47 was modeled after an actual WWII aircraft flown by Lt. Frank Oiler. He flew a P-47D-25, one of the first bubbletop canopy planes to come off the assembly lines in America in late 1943. This canopy was designed to improve the pilot's visibility to the rear, and was a big improvement for rearward viewing compared to the earlier versions of the P-47. The bubbletop canopy on my plane came with the kit, and after adding small simulated rivets along the frame of the canopy, I merely painted the frame and installed the canopy with small screws.

Paints used were from www.warbirdcolors.com . These are water based polyurethane coatings specifically designed to exactly match the colors used by all countries who participated in WWII. They are easy to use, cover nicely, and they clean up with soap and water (YES!).

All markings on this plane are dry ink transfers from Aeroloft Designs in Mesa, Arizona. Their web site can be found at www.aeroloft.com .

All of the retractable landing gear, both the

www.robart.com

The removable machine guns are made from telescoping brass tubing, starting with 1/16" and stopping with 1/4". The ends were soldered solid, then drilled out to simulate the Browning 50 caliber weapon mounted in each wing four times over. The next larger size of tubing, 9/32", was mounted in the wing to accommodate the simulated machine guns. K&S Engineering out of Chicago makes these telescoping brass tubes, which are found at all area hardware stores.

The dummy radial engine comes from Nick

mains and the tailwheel, are from Ro- Ziroli. His products can be found at www. bart Mfg. Their products can be found at ziroliplans.com. The static display 4-blade propeller was purchased from Horizon Hobby, which imports the 150-size P-47 ARF. www.horizonhobby.com lists all their radio control planes and accessories. Northeast Screen Graphics, dba Major Decals, was the source of the Hamilton propeller logo decals on each blade of the prop. They can be reached at 415-525-4110.

> And last, but certainly not least, the pilot figure. This little guy is a collectible action figure with triple jointed arms and legs, and no less than seven separate pieces of gear: a helmet, goggles,

parachute, Mae West, .45 caliber

Colt automatic pistol, ammo clip, and ammo belt. He was purchased from Historic Aviation. Their toll free phone number is 800-225-5575.

Not visible, and hidden under the cowling, is a custom JTEC muffler, made specifically for this airplane and the Zenoah G-62 gasoline engine. JTEC/RADIOWAVE can be contacted at P.O. Box 1847, Mooresville, NC 28115, phone 704-799-1658.

Scale modeling is a lot of fun. I have had a wonderful time researching this particular plane, and getting it ready for flight. I hope this article answers any questions the membership has regarding particulars about this GIANT SCALE P-47.

is an Alpha A-4 electric ducted fan. The pics are great and he explains that it fly's great.

Quoting Terry Dunn:

"Randy Stone took these pics with my Nikon D-50... the same one you used

for the Park Shark pix. The plane is a Fly RC review kit. When these pho-

tos were taken, Brian Campopiano was tracking the A-4 with his radar gun. Speeds ranged from 24-70mph. Not bad, considering that I never got to stall speed and I never made any full-speed passes. Some guys are getting these things to go

hunk of foam. I was kinda nervous about this one, but it's actually pretty easy to fly. With a 24" wingspan, you have to keep turning or it gets small in a hurry. It will slide on grass for takeoff and landing. I added wheels to use it on the concrete at JSC (can you see them?)."

Thanks Terry for the report.



Alpha Models A4 By: MIchael Laible

Terry Dunn, an electric guru, passed me some photos and text of his latest model. It over 100mph. Pretty good for a 16oz



Model of the Month

Herman Burton won MOM with a Top Flite P47. He built during the course of a year. It is a balsa model covered in 0.6 oz fiberglass cloth. He used chart tape to simulate the panel lines. It has pneumatic Robart retracts. It is powered by a Zenoah G62 gas engine.



January Meeting Minutes

Old Business:

Mike L. will get some 2.4GHz frequency pins made and placed at the field.

Kent S. brought in some shirts, mugs, and such with the club logo. They are for sale. If you preordered, then make sure you contact Kent and get your stuff. Also, make sure you pay Dave or Kent for your merchandise.

Mike L. wants to get the current list from Dave H. in a tab delineated file so we can put it in an excel spread sheet.

The club authorized Mike L. to buy some Dave Platt DVDs for entertainment over the next few meetings. He will take care of that.

Mike L contacted JSC guards and has arranged an email version of our pilot list to be sent to the proper people so we can keep the list up to date. This method has been used by the rocket club so it has been tested and is more efficient than the paper method we have been using in the past. Mike will work to get this to done.

New Business:

Kent Stromberg will bring refreshments for February.

It was suggested that we assign a person or persons to handle the member-

ship listing, renewals, email listing, and recruiting. This was suggested to help remove some of the burden off of Dave. There are obviously issues with doing this, but it will be investigated and we'll see if something can be done to help Dave.

The new newsletter looks great. Good job to our new editor.

It was suggested that we ask JSC to supply a power outlet at the cable tunnel. We could then run our own extension cord across the concrete to get power. Mike will contact JSC about this.

Brian Lamb brought an electric powered Deluxe Revolution. It is from a company in Fredricksburg, TX. It is an aerobatic ARF. He is still waiting for the servos.

Larry brought his little Trex 450 sized Hughes 500 to show off a lipo battery checker. It glows different colors based on the state of charge in the pack.

Entertainment

There was no entertainment this month.



The R/C Flyer

Articles and Want Ads may be submitted to the Editor, Randy Collier at 12323 Ramla Place Trail, Houston TX 77089 in hard copy or via e-mail (preferred) to randy_collier@sbcglobal.net

To get the newsletter via e-mail go to http://www.jscrcc.com/ and click on the "Subscribe to Newsletter". Once you have subscribed you will automatically receive the newsletter each month. If you have any questions concerning the web site, e-mail Ron Madsen at webmaster@jscrcc.com or Mike Laible at mrlaible@sbcglobal.net

Club Homepage: http://www.jscrcc.com

Club Officers

President

Mike Laible

281-474-1255 **H** 281-226-4192 **W**

Vice-President

Phil Elting

281-333-1125 H

Treasurer

Dave Hoffman

281-479-1945 H 832-689-6201 C

Secretary

Mike Goza

281-554016 H 281-483-4695 W

Instructors

Chief Instructor:

Dave Hoffman

281-479-1945 H 832-689-6201 C

Fixed:

Mike Laible

281-474-1255 H 281-226-4192 W

James Lemon

832-385-4779

Clay Bare

281-488-2992

Heli & Fixed:

Mike Goza

281-554-4016 H 281-483-4695 W

Steve Rhodes

409-948-2881